et Uiderness

‘Homeowners Association

September 12, 2017
Re: River Wilderness Status Post-Hurricane

While our community does have several issues to deal with after the hurricane,
our overall condition is good. Here's what to expect:

The gate Security Officers will return to normal shifts starting at 7:00 a.m. on
Tuesday.

Our computer systems will not be up and running at that time, but we will start
to bring them up to assess their operating conditions soon afterward. We
expect to get the gates and arms back to functioning today.

Our roads had some blockages with downed trees which were cleared on
Monday to passable conditions. Normal HOA landscape activities will be
suspended on Tuesday and Wednesday in order to cleanup the downed trees,
branches and other debris around the community. Landscapers will return to
regular maintenance once clean-up is finished.

The County's regular garbage collection will resume today (Tuesday and
Friday). There will be NO recycle pickup this week. Garbage collectors will
ONLY be collecting the trash that fits inside your garbage can.

County will collect large items, debris, and yard waste by separate waste
haulers at some point this week. This collection may not take place on your
scheduled garbage day. Yard waste does not have to be prepared as normal,
but county requests that you keep your yard waste in a separate pile on the
curb from the other debris and large items you leave out.

Please cleanup your own property as soon as possible in order to take
advantage of the county's special pick up schedules. Place yard waste at
curbside, but not in the street. Please help us avoid clogging the storm water
drains with the debris.

Thank you for your cooperation. We hope to get the community back to normal
maintenance operations as soon as possible. Also, please inform us of any
issues, by hitting reply to this email.

The HOA Board



